MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 27, 2018
9:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, June 27, 2018, at 
9:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on June 12, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. He stated that he submitted the paperwork for FEMA reimbursement and waiting on review. 2. Submitted the Statewide Flood Control Application and made it through first round of cuts.
 3. Still working on getting quotes for the attachment for the Bob Cat to cut the slopes of the levee.  4. The Bayou Thunder Rock Breakwater Project plans have been drafted and should be ready around August to review. 5. The permits are ready when funding can be secured for additional breakwater projects on the north side of Grand Isle. 6. Surveying will take place tomorrow of the breakwaters as well as drone footage. 

President Camardelle stated that he spoke to Jefferson Parish Council Member about the money coming to Grand Isle to help add more rock breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. The money is supposed to come in two phases and will complete the breakwaters on the north side. We are trying to combine the money into one phase to help with mobilization of the equipment for more rocks. The rocks come directly from the quarry on barges to the site. Mr. Camardelle is still working on opening up Elmer’s Island Beach for easier public access. The state still has the lease agreement on the airstrip on Elmer’s Island. Mr. Camardelle thanked Representative Scalise, and Graves, Senators Cassidy and Kennedy for helping with the language for the Protection Levee on the beach side of Grand Isle to add language for any systems not just Cat 4 hurricanes than can damage levee. He also thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, CPRA, Governor’s office and staff, DOTD for working with us on the airstrip. We will be surveying between Coulon Rigaud going to Walnut and putting down red flags to see where we can build a levee system to help with high tides. Hurricane Season is upon us and everyone needs to stay alert and keep up with the local weather.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to introduce the following:

Resolution

A resolution amending the budget ending June 30, 2018.

Roll call vote as follows:

YEAS: Kelly Besson, Sr., Arthur Bellanger, David Camardelle

NAYS:  0

ABSENT: 0 

This resolution is considered adopted this 27th day of June, 2018.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to introduce the following:

Resolution

A resolution adopting the budget ending June 30, 2019.

Roll call vote as follows:

YEAS: Kelly Besson, Sr., Arthur Bellanger, David Camardelle

NAYS:  0

ABSENT: 0 

This resolution is considered adopted this 27th day of June, 2018.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 9:55 a.m.
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